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PRESS ADVISORY

           The United States Attorney’s Office for the Northern District of New York is conducting a
federal investigation into allegations  of sexual abuse concerning a former Syracuse University1

basketball coach. 

Anyone who has any information concerning this matter should call a toll-free ‘Tip Line”
phone number, 1-855-395-1106, located in the U.S. Attorney’s Office in Syracuse, New York. 
Callers can provide information anonymously. Alternatively, information may be forwarded by e-
mail to syroffice@usss.dhs.gov.  Investigators from the United States Secret Service will follow-up
on all relevant information provided. 

Media inquiries regarding this press advisory may be directed to Executive Assistant U.S.
Attorney John G. Duncan at 315-448-0672

Anyone suspected of a crime is presumed innocent until proven guilty in a court of law.1
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